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S. 2749, DOTGOV Online Trust in Government Act of 2019 
As ordered reported by the Senate Committee on Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs on 
November 6, 2019 
 
By Fiscal Year, Millions of Dollars 2020  2020-2024  2020-2029  

Direct Spending (Outlays)  *  *  *  

Revenues  0  0  0  
Increase or Decrease (-) 
in the Deficit 
 

 *  *  *  

Spending Subject to 
Appropriation (Outlays)  *  *  not estimated  

Statutory pay-as-you-go 
procedures apply? Yes Mandate Effects 

Increases on-budget deficits in any 
of the four consecutive 10-year 
periods beginning in 2030? 

No 
Contains intergovernmental mandate? No 

Contains private-sector mandate? No 

* = between zero and $500,000. 
 

S. 2749 would codify the process through which federal and nonfederal entities request 
internet domain names specifically for governmental users (i.e. domain names ending 
in .gov). The bill would transfer the responsibility for overseeing the current process from 
the General Services Administration (GSA) to the Cybersecurity and Infrastructure Security 
Agency (CISA). The bill also would permit state and local entities to apply for homeland 
security grants to help fund the costs of transitioning to those governmental domain names.  

GSA spends about $5 million each year to manage the program. CBO expects that under the 
bill, CISA would pay for those operating expenses instead; thus, any change in spending 
subject to appropriation would be insignificant.  

GSA currently charges a $400 fee for each domain name request to recover the amount it 
pays vendors to process the transaction. S. 2749 would permit CISA to provide that service 
with or without reimbursement. A reduction in fee collections from nonfederal entities would 
be recorded as an increase in direct spending. CBO does not expect that CISA would waive 
the current fee; thus, any increase in direct spending would be insignificant over the 
2020-2029 window, CBO estimates.  

The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Aldo Prosperi. The estimate was reviewed by  
Leo Lex, Deputy Assistant Director for Budget Analysis. 
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